MDOC Committee Meeting, Monday 10th December 2012 at the Poynton Sports Club

Draft Minutes
1.  Present: David McCann (Chair), Margaret Gregory (Secretary), Sue Birkinshaw, John Britton, Julie Brook, Steve Dempsey, Stephen Fellbaum, Andrew Gregory, Trevor Hindle, Steve Lang, Peter Lomas, Kath Speak.
2.  Apologies: Eddie Speak, Matthew Fellbaum, Frank Rose

3.  Minutes of the last meeting: These were circulated and agreed

4. Matters Arising:

· Clubmark: Outstanding CRB's are being dealt with by BOF. Copies of CRB's have been requested when processed. Other than that the file is ready to be sent to BOF.
· Stores: A quote for signs has been received and accepted. 2 each for START, FINISH, CLEAR, CHECK. Also numbers 256 – 260 and 6 blanks.
· Club kit: The first price did not include VAT, Final price likely to be at least  £22 with availability in mid January
5. Financial report: This had been circulated in advance of the meeting and was agreed.
6. Audit of Accounts: for September 2011 to August 2012.  In progress.

7. Charges for Events: Steve Dempsey outlined the new levy structure and showed the range of entry fees we have been charging for our events this year.  We agreed to adopt the following structure, though the figures may be modified if land access or car parking charges require this.  The fees for the summer evening events may be coordinated with those being charged by DEE.
	Event Type
	Adult
	Junior

	Big events
	Market/cost price
	Market/cost price

	Level C
	£5
	£2

	All other events
	£3
	£1.50


8. Application for course funding: John Britton and Vicky Thornton both have the opportunity to attend the Coaching Conference on 19th/20th January. We agree to pay the fee of £150 each if they are able to go.  There should be a contribution of half the costs from NWOA (Steve Round)
9. Events Sub group: John Britton and Vicky Thornton are not willing to serve.  Sue Birkinshaw and Steve Lang are to approach series coordinators.

10. Events
* Compass Sport Cup:  This will be held on Sunday February 17th.  We expect to enter the NW round at Claife Heights near Windermere. The other possible venue is The Wrekin.

* New Year Lyme Park: Saturday January 5th. The licence has been received, we hope to have the boiler room for computing and download.  Registration 10.00 – 1045, starts 11.00.  Offers of gifts for the raffle will be appreciated. 

11. New Year Social:  Saturday January 12th.  We have a room, High Lane Village Hall, and a band.  Julie Brook will be planning the food and approaching members for help.  Offers of quizzes and other activities welcome.
12. NW Development officer time: David McCann is to meet with Steve Vernon and Dan Riley.  We understand that some Cheadle Hulme pupils have asked for coaching. We need to check how many days of Hamish Willis’s time are left and if necessary apply to the NWOA for more.  The possibility of having a Saturday morning coaching session in February or March was also raised.  This might be by Hamish or Rhys.
13. Publicity and marketing:  Sue and David are going to the next meeting on December 18th.  We thank David for producing the E-Letter which looks very effective.  This can be sent approximately monthly to people who have attended local events.  As the publicity and marketing member for GMOA Sue is linking with scouts and guides to improve the use of POCs.

14. Membership:  Kath Speak was asked to circulate details of our present membership numbers and changes over the last few years.

15. Greater Manchester Schools Orienteering: Elle Baker has asked if we can support a GMSO final, probably in Bruntwood Park.  We agree to help in staging this event. Pete Lomas to liaise.
16. Development Plan: This was discussed and the revised plan will be circulated.

Next meeting Monday January 14th 2013 at Poynton Sports Club
